
 

Report to SCNC UCC Annual Gathering 2024 

From the Pilgrim Pines Camp Board of Directors 

Phil Jenkins, Board Chair, and Board Members: Candice Hubbard, Jenny Penner, Petra 
Malleis-Sternberg, Brittany McAllister, Jen Folger, Meehan Rasch, Jackie Teves, and Myrna 

Bohan. 

 We are deeply grateful to all those in the Southern California Nevada Conference of 
the United Church of Christ who have supported the ministries of Pilgrim Pines Camp with 
your participation in our camps and events, your volunteer leadership as counselors, 
committee members, board members, and work party helpers, and with your donations of 
funds to support our facilities and our campership program. 

 We also want to extend our thanks to Jude Johnson and Rich Fluechtling for their 
service on the Board, both of them resigned their positions in recent months to serve the 
conference in other ways. 

Our 2023 Annual Report is linked to the front page of www.pilgrimpinescamp.org 

In the first months of 2024, your Board of Directors has been working with our 
committees and staff after the resignation of our new Program Director and then our 
Executive Director. Despite continued change, we remain hopeful and positive about the 
future of the Pines. We have begun to address seriously the deferred maintenance around 
the camp facility, we have hired an outstanding Summer Camp staff to lead our program 
this year, and we are working with our committees to continue to address fundraising and 
marketing as we move into this new camp season with hope.  

Your gifts and support are essential as we share and grow the radically inclusive love 
of camp.  Please give at www.pilgrimpinescamp.org, and follow us on Facebook and 
Instagram for the latest updates.  With ladybugs and shooting stars, your Board 

  

http://www.pilgrimpinescamp.org/

